
Persimmon  Plant Care Instructions

If you are interested in growing persimmons, choose a sunny spot that drains well. Since
persimmons have very deep taproots, be sure to dig a deep hole. Mix 8 inches (20 cm.) of soil
and loam in the bottom of the planting hole, then fill the hole with loam and native soil.

There isn’t much to persimmon tree care other than watering. Water young trees well until
established. Thereafter, keep them watered whenever there is no significant rainfall, such as
periods of drought. Don’t fertilize the tree unless it doesn’t appear to be thriving. Although
you can prune the tree to a central leader when young, very little pruning is required with
older growing persimmons as long as they are bearing fruit.

How to Grow
Persimmon can survive in temperatures as low as 10°F, but anything colder can kill them,
with just a few exceptions

The trees do best in areas that don’t reach temperatures above 90°F for long stretches, and
they can’t tolerate drought. Too little water and the fruit will drop. If you live in a dry area, a
natural mulch like straw, leaves, or grass can help the soil retain water. Plants need about an
inch of water per week, so if you get that through rain, you can sit back and watch your plants
grow. Otherwise, provide irrigation at the ground level. It helps to use a rain gauge to
determine how much water your plants are getting so you can supplement accordingly.

They prefer full sun, but in hot regions, you may plant them in an area with some afternoon
shade. Plant trees 10 to 20 feet apart from other trees or structures, depending on the expected
mature size of your chosen cultivar. Persimmons prefer soil with an appropriate balance of
nitrogen, potassium, and phosphorus. Your soil test will tell you if your soil is lacking or has
too much of any of these nutrients. While Asian persimmons can handle a range of soil types,
whether sandy or loamy, and rich in nutrients or not, they can’t tolerate poor drainage.

Ideally, the soil should have a pH of between 6.5 and 7.5. Prep the soil with some well-rotted
compost or sand to aid water retention or improve drainage, depending on the existing
texture. The end goal is to have a loamy, healthy soil that looks like what you’d get if you
bought an all-purpose soil mixture for planting.

When the plants are young, you don’t need to feed them at all. As they age, you might want
to supplement with fertilizer occasionally. Don’t overfeed your trees with a nitrogen-based
fertilizer because this can cause the plant to produce an overabundance of foliage rather than
fruiting, or this may result in fruit drop. Unless a soil test shows a serious deficiency, you
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should skip fertilizing your trees, or stick with a 10-10-10 (NPK) product applied in the early
spring.

Pruning and Maintenance
When trees are young, under five years old, you may prune them annually to develop a strong
framework to support the heavy fruits. At the time of planting, aim for a “vase”
configuration. This involves selecting three to five main branches toward the outside of the
tree and removing all other branches.

Each year to follow, until trees reach about five years old, thin out half of the new growth
while leaving the strong vase shape established by the main branches. Mature trees over five
years old should be pruned in the winter when they are dormant. Remove any diseased or
broken branches, then cut any crossing branches or limbs that have narrow crotches.
Keep in mind that the fruit grows on new wood, so you don’t want to prune once you see
new, green growth on the tree. The exception is if you see evidence of diseases or pests on
your tree. In that case, trim away affected growth, no matter what time of year you notice it.

In addition to annual pruning, you must thin fruit from the ‘Fuyu’ cultivar. The fruits get too
large for the branches, and if there are too many on a single branch, it can break.
As the fruits begin to develop, if this is the type that you are growing, trim away a fourth of
the fruits from each branch.

Some trees might drop some of their fruits early in the year, but this isn’t a sign that you’re
doing something wrong. Most trees will try to self-regulate their load naturally. Persimmons
can be susceptible to premature fruit drop. The fruits of the plant will start to develop and
you’re getting all excited for those sweet treats coming down the road, but suddenly they fall
to the ground.

What happened?
Persimmon trees can develop fruit even if the flowers didn’t get fertilized (called
parthenocarpy). Most fruit flowers need to be fertilized before they will develop into fruits.
That’s because fertilization combines male and female genetic material, which sends
hormonal signals to the fruit to start forming.

But persimmons (along with bananas, figs, pineapples, grapes, and navel oranges) can
develop even if fertilization doesn’t happen. Those unfertilized fruits won’t have seeds and
they are prone to dropping off the tree before they become mature. Just because a fruit wasn’t
pollinated, that doesn’t guarantee it will fall, however. It can depend on the variety, climate,
and conditions around the tree, as well. To prevent premature drop, make sure you have



multiple compatible trees for pollination and do what you can to encourage local pollinators
to visit.
You should also be sure keep your plant healthy, including pruning, watering, and fertilizing
as appropriate.

Growing Tips
Avoid fertilizing with too much nitrogen. Most plants need a balanced fertilizer once a year
or every few years, depending on your soil. Provide around an inch of moisture each week if
your trees don’t receive that much naturally. Mulch to help the soil retain moisture.
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